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Mission - Extend lifelong learning opportunities beyond the traditional campus.

Within this mission Continuing Education is given a fixed budget each year that is separated into four areas, evening on campus, off campus, Davis, and online. These dollars are then divided using a historical perspective of offerings and enrollments to support a broad array of General Education classes and supporting select degree programs.. In each face to face course, the goal is to reach at least 15 students, but there are exceptions to this rule. These exceptions will be discussed in each section and can always be explored based on circumstances. 

Evening School at the Ogden Campus

Continuing Education supports a broad range of general education courses and supports degree programs, majors, or minors from departments. Currently these are identified as Accounting, Business Core Courses, Business Administration, Computer Science, Computer and Electronics Engineering Technology, Construction Management, Criminal Justice, English, Geography, History, Information Systems and Technologies, Psychology, Sociology, Telecommunications and Business Education.  CE welcomes new development in the area of programs, majors, or minors. Payment to instructors is based on the current overload pay at an amount per credit hour until a course reaches 26 students. At 26, the course is paid by the SCH. General Education courses under 15 will normally be cancelled. Exceptions might be a course that is specifically required by a major and there is no other way for students to obtain this credit. Upper division courses that meet a program, major, or minor offered in the evening can always be negotiated. Budgets for these courses are based on a fixed number of credit hours per year and SCHs for those courses with class size of 26 or greater. 

Off Campus

Continuing Education supports courses at Salt Lake Community College, West (Roy), Morgan (Morgan High School), and Kaysville Centers (Davis High School). At Salt Lake Community College, two year programs are extended to four year programs from Weber State University. Presently the degree programs are Computer Science, Construction Management, and Criminal Justice. The Centers concentrate on a fairly narrow scope of general education courses, but are always looking for anchor degree programs to help them. Payment to instructors is based on the current overload pay at an amount per credit hour until a course reaches 26 students. At 26, the course is paid by the SCH. Courses at these centers may be offered at lower then the 15 student level in order to build up enrollment for the future. Centers have been chosen based on location and population centers or perceived future population centers. The use of two way audio and video technology is being deployed in order to help the efficiency of these centers. Budgets for these courses are based on a fixed number of credit hours per year and SCHs for those courses with class size of 26 or greater. 

Online

Continuing Education supports a broad range of courses through the online format. To date, courses have been offered by those faculty and departments that have interest in teaching within this method. Payment for instruction is based on a dollar per student credit hour or SCH. There is no minimum number of students required in the course. Budgets for these courses are based on a fixed number of student credit hours (SCH) per year. The present emphasis is recruiting full degree programs and BIS concentrations online. This supports students who are at a distance or place and time bound and supports students finishing their program earlier.
Davis Campus

Continuing Education supports a broad range of courses at the Davis Campus which include general education and select degree programs. The Provost’s office has also given base funding to the deans for several faculty positions and departments have moved full programs to this campus. Payment to instructors is based on the current overload pay at an amount per credit hour until a course reaches 26 students. At 26, the course is paid by the SCH. It is anticipated that courses financially supported by the Davis Campus will have an enrollment of 15 students. Exceptions might be a course that is specifically required by a major and there is no other way for students to obtain this credit. Upper division courses that meet a program, major, or minor offered at the Davis Campus can always be negotiated. Budgets for these courses are based on a fixed number of credit hours per year and SCHs for those courses with class size of 26 or greater. 

Adding Capacity
As there becomes a need for more courses or seats for a department there are many ways this can be accomplished. First CE works with the department chair to determine if there is unused capacity within the department, college, and across colleges. If there is no unused capacity then CE looks for other funding streams to see if the need can be met. These funding streams are usually from central administration through the Provost’s Office.

